THE GRANGE, GREENVIEW AND KINSLEY MEDICAL CENTRES

Patient Reference Group Meeting – Tuesday 1 November 2011 - 12pm

Venue – Therapy Unit, The Grange Medical Centre, Hemsworth

Attendees: Angela Marwood, Sonia Poulson,

John Buttree, Sheila Butler, Karen Brown, Mark Thornton,  Rita Harrison
Apologies: Pam Walker

Angela Marwood, Practice Manager chaired the meeting:

Practice Update 

Further Interested Members

A further 3 patients have shown an interest in joining the group but were unfortunately unable to make the meeting. Discussions took place around the numbers required to move forward with the group and Angela felt that we are now in a position to elect members and agree the terms of reference for the group. It was also agreed that we may need to look further into the virtual patient aspect of the group, where patients are contacted via email to gain their views. It was agreed that Angela would liaise with Jill Dufton at the PCT to update Jill on where we were and ensure that we are moving in the right direction.

Action: Angela to speak to Jill Dufton about the number of members required for the group and gain reassurance that we are moving in the right direction.
Endoscopy Unit
The building of the new endoscopy unit is underway at the Hemsworth site and will finish mid February 2012.  
Gymnasium

The Gymnasium, currently located in the Therapy Unit at the Hemsworth site, is moving to the Kinsley Medical Centre on Monday 7 November 2011. This is to free up space for the building of a new theatre. 

The gymnasium is currently used by patients who are referred for exercise on prescription, which is a ten week course of exercise for patients who meet the referral criteria.
New Salaried GP

A new female Salaried GP has started with the practice today, Dr Sylvia Twine. Dr Twine will be working across all 3 sites, Hemsworth, Upton and Kinsley.
We have had 2 Minor Illness Nurses start in the last 4/6 weeks also.
Patient Information Screen
The patient information screen that is currently located in all main waiting areas at all 3 sites, is to be updated with practice specific information, including services on offer and other general information.
Feedback from Patient Open/Drop-In Afternoon
During this afternoon, current members asked patients waiting in the waiting room to comment on one thing that they liked about the practice and one thing that they would change.

Pam Walker very kindly collated and typed all the comments from the Open Day held on Tuesday 18 October 2011 and these were handed out and read by all. 
The results were pleasing in that several positive comments were made, however, the appointment system was commented upon in terms of what could be changed in order to improve the system. 
Copy of notes attached.

It was felt that it had been a useful exercise in terms of the current members getting to know each other in a less formal setting and also that by asking for comments as above, we had taken our first steps in beginning to obtain the views of patients and recording them as appropriate.

It was agreed that it may be beneficial to hold future open days at both Kinsley and Upton perhaps during morning surgery.
Action: Angela to display the results.

Appointing/Nominations for Group Roles

Information relating to the roles of Chair, Secretary and Treasurer were handed out to all members. Angela asked if everyone could take the information away to peruse and decide if they would like to take on one of these roles. 
It was agreed that we would aim to appoint the key people Chair, Secretary, and Treasurer at the next meeting.
John Buttree asked if the practice had been in touch with other practices to see where they are at with their patient group, or even get in touch with another practice who has a long standing patient group, where we could get some information and further ideas.  
Angela/Sonia agreed that they would bring some information to the next meeting. It was suggested that 2 of our group representatives could ask to attend one of the long standing group meetings, or if someone could come to one of our meetings with some information it would be useful. 
It would also be useful to attend the Wakefield PRG network meeting, whereby one member from each of the practice patient groups in the area attends.  

Action: Angela to contact Jill Dufton 

1. To explore the possibilities of attending a group meeting of a practice that has a long standing group and/or a representative to attend our meeting.

2. Obtain the dates of the Wakefield PRG Network meeting.

Terms of Reference

A copy of a draft recommended terms of reference was handed to all attendees. Angela again asked if this could be taken away for perusal and to bring along thoughts and ideas to the next meeting for agreeing the terms.
Any Other Business
The document ‘Growing Patient Participation’ was passed to the members which details information and ideas for the group, particularly in relation to the purpose of the group, the benefits of a group and what a group can do.
It was felt that whilst plans were in place to appoint members and agree terms of reference, it would also be beneficial to show that as a group we have plans to undertake other activities.

A healthy walk was suggested which could involve members and other interested patients meeting at say Pugneys in Wakefield and taking a stroll around the lake. It was suggested that this be advertised within the practice and that the clinicians promote the idea to patients they feel would benefit from this kind of activity. Perhaps a date after Christmas would be ideal whereby people may be more motivated following the Christmas activities.

Rita suggested that as Christmas was approaching could we hold a ‘Donate Unwanted Teddies’ for a local children’s hospice.  Karen suggested that we donate to the Children’s Hospice such as St.Martins, Leeds.

Sheila said that they had in the past knitted what were called ‘Tragedy Teddies’ again for charity. Sheila agreed to knit one and fetch a pattern in, so that people could either donate a teddy or knit one themselves. It was agreed that a poster be designed and displayed highlighting the fact that is the patient group promoting and supporting the activity.
Action: Angela to design and display a poster and inform staff of the donations.
Post Meeting Note: The children’s hospices local to the practice are, St Martins, Leeds and Bluebell Wood Children’s Hospice, Sheffield.

There being no further business the meeting closed.

Date and Time of Next Meeting

 Tuesday 6 Dec 2011 at 12 noon to 2pm



To be held at:

Seminar Room

Therapy Unit

The Grange Medical Centre
Highfield Road

Hemsworth

Pontefract

WF9 4DP
Patient Participation Report

 The Grange Drop in

18th  Oct  2011

The group facilitated a drop in to try and encourage new members and elicit opinions of a cross section of patients. We asked two questions on a flip chart and participants wrote answers on post it notes. 

1. One Thing You Like About The Practice
14 people wrote answers to this three like the clean some gave more than one thing. Some liked the clean with a friendly atmosphere and kind caring staff. Three people were impressed with the friendliness and patience of reception staff one commented that the reception staff is outstanding.  Several people mentioned that they appreciate that initial problems are dealt with at the surgery with consultants coming to patients and minor ops and x rays are also available. One person liked that there are smoking cessation clinic and Diabetic clinics and services.  People who didn’t fill in the post it notes were encouraged to share opinions with the group and it felt like a very positive experience for the group. 

1. One thing I would Change.

22 people responded. 21 of those mentioned a change to the appointments system They are frustrated by failure to get through by phone then no appointments left when they do get through. This is particularly difficult for people who work and have to rely on mobile phones. Some were unhappy because they can’t see the Doctor of their choice. One person asked for a ‘drop in nurse’ so we could get advice in an emergency. Some wanted a sign posting service e.g patient with domestic abuse issues sent to people who can support. One asked for a clearer communication between staff as follow on appointments can’t always be registered more than a week in front.  Some want to know exactly what services we can expect and what the referral process to these services is.

We hope to duplicate the event at Kinsley and Upton in future to try and get a broader spectrum of opinions relevant to a wider cross section of patients.   
